## SPECIAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL CITY OF BROOKINGS MARCH 14, 1968

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Bruce J. Manley.

Councilmen present were Henry Kerr, Lloyd Mosier, Gilbert Batty, and Alden Loring.

Reporters present were Dick Keusink, Marge Barrett, and Ruth Brewer.

The topic of discussion was the construction of a municipal water system. The City Council authorized an offer for the purchase of water from the Harbor Rural Water District. The price was fifteen cents per 1,000 gallons for the first seven million gallons per month and ten cents per 1,000 gallons for everything over seven million gallons per month. This offer would be for a period of five years, and the offer is limited to ten days from the date of the letter of notification. In addition, the City of Brookings would pay a \$50.00 per month standby charge. It was also desired that 500 feet of 10 inch transite pipe be ordered immediately.

Lloyd Mosier made a MOTION that the City of Brookings proceed with the construction of a water line as soon as possible subject to the approval of the Farmers Home Administration and Burl Green. Henry Kerr seconded the motion which was unanimously passed.

The meeting was then declared adjourned.

Mayor

ATTEST:

Robert O. Dimmick, Jr.

City Recorder